Friends of the Otisville School – Regular Board Meeting

Monday, August 22, 2016


Present: 

Bob Clouse, Chris Furman, Frank Ketcham, Karen Ketcham, Alison Miller, Bill Mitchelitch, Ken Pinkela

The meeting was called to order at 6:56 pm. Minutes from the August 9, 2016, meeting were approved.

Correspondence:

None.
Email addresses of interested citizens were given to Ken and Alison. 
Treasurer’s Report:

No updates. Current Balance: $246.60 ($48.60 of this is classified as “goods” for donations to make signs). 

Old Business:

1. Review of August 15 Public Hearing: Very positive overall. The Times-Herald Record article of August 22 was positive as well. 

2. Bank Account: Chris and Alison still need to be added to the account. We can do this sometime in the future. 

3. Flyers for Old Country Fair: Alison will print and drop off at the Village Offices for Bob to distribute. Ken will also print some and give to Frank. The goal will be to pass out and/or leave at booths of cooperating groups for wider distribution over the 4 days of the fair. 

4. Website and Facebook Page: These should be worked on ASAP. Ken will work on creating the FOTOS website, using a free Weebly site for now (www.friendsoftheotisvilleschool.com), and Chris will work on creating the FOTOS Facebook page. We will link a Paypal account to our bank account so people can donate online. Social media remains a very strong way to get our message out. 

New Business:

1. Planning for September 6th Public Hearing:
a. Bob will start out by explaining the 6-year plan.

b. Instead of showing the Power Point, Alison and Frank will highlight the main points verbally. Alison will include a list of grant possibilities on the back side of the original flyer. We will also cite other specific local schools that have been turned into similar community centers. 

c. Alison will confirm whether Megan Tennermann of the OC Planning Dept. can attend and speak about grant options. 

d. Frank will contact the Warwick Valley Community Center and see if a rep can attend and speak about their experience creating a community center. 

e. Alison will email Chad and Kathleen and ask to have notice of the hearing put on the marquee outside Town Hall.

2. Donations: While we are not actively soliciting them, if anyone does want to make a donation, we will accept it and hold until after the vote. If the vote does not go our way, we can return donations at that time. 

3. Vote Date: We would like to specifically request (in writing) to Chad that this vote be put on the November ballot to save taxpayer money.


4. Additional Board Members: Alison has a former student (now finishing up college) who might be interested. We have 2 remaining spots to fill at this time.  

5. Attorney: Chris asked about reaching out to a couple local graduates now working as attorneys who might be willing to work with us, pro bono. He will contact them and report back. 


6. School Access: Bob will ask Chad if he could have a key/access to the building to check on it periodically, esp. after heavy rains, to minimize any further damage. 


Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 20, 7:00 pm Village Hall
Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 pm.

